

December 8, 2017

Stephen Huycke, Town Clerk Clerks Department Town of Richmond Hill 225 East Beaver Creek Road Richmond Hill, ON L4B 3P4

RE: December 11, 2017 Council Meeting

Council Agenda Item 13.1 Staff Report SRPRS.17.196

Private Street Naming Application Primont Homes (Bayview) Inc.

**File Number D15-17038** 

Dear Mayor Dave Marrow and members of Council,

At the December 4, 2017 Committee of the Whole meeting, Council considered the above noted street naming application and ultimately recommended that the application be denied. Through subsequent discussions with Town of Richmond Hill staff, Primont Homes (Bayview) Inc. has decided to proceed with choosing five names from the Town's Council Approved Street Name List. In this regard, the purpose of this letter is to request that Council consider referring the application back to staff at the upcoming December 11, 2017 Council meeting. It is our understanding that this will allow Primont Homes and Town staff to continue discussions and finalize the allocation of street names to the proposed residential development under the same street naming application.

We appreciate Council's consideration of this matter and staff's continued assistance on this application. If you have any questions or concerns, please do not hesitate to contact the undersigned.

Sincerely,

Emma Barron

Assistant Manager, Land Development

Primont Homes 905-770-7002 x 896

Cc: Gus Galanis, Director, Development Planning

Kelsey Prentice, Planning Technician